

TRACEY THURMAN
DIRECTOR
WASTE MANAGEMENT

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Tracey Murman, Director Division of Waste Management

DATE:

April 10, 2023

SUBJECT:

Request Approval to Apply for the Renewal of the State Landfill Permit for the Closed

Haley Pike Waste Management Facility, pursuant to 401 KAR 47:160

Request: The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval to apply for the renewal of the formal state permit for the Haley Pike Waste Management Facility as required by 401 KAR 47:160. The permit must be renewed every five years and is required by state law. The Haley Pike Waste Management Facility includes a closed, contained landfill as well as the composting facility for the City of Lexington.

Authorization to: Apply for a Permit Renewal for the Haley Pike Waste Management Facility that would extend the permit until December 16, 2028.

Why are you requesting? State law requires all special waste and solid waste management facilities to submit an application to receive a permit and to maintain the permit. In accordance with this regulation, Lexington's Division of Waste Management plans to submit an application for permit renewal every five years. The current permit expires in December of 2023, but the application for renewal is due to the state by June 2023. There is no cost to submit the application for renewal of this permit.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget year?

The cost for this FY is: N/A

The cost for future FY is: N/A

Are the funds budgeted? N/A

The funds are budgeted or a budget amendment is in process: N/A

Account number(s):

Cc: Nancy Albright, Commissioner

